

St Ives Primary School,

Sandy Lane, St Ives, Ringwood, Hants BH24 2LE Tel: 01425 475478

Email: office@stivesprimary.com
Web: www.stivesprimary.com

Company number 9809895 Headteacher: Mrs L Crossley

Newsletter 35 - 18th June 2021

Article of the Month 38 Protection in War

Children have the right to be protected during war. No child under 15 can join the army or take part in

Class News

Nursery - have been exploring the beach and making our own jellyfish.

YR - have been exploring numbers to 100 and counting in 2s, 5s and 10s.

Y1 - have thoroughly enjoyed developing their programming skills in their computing sessions.

Y2 - have worked really hard learning their words for the Assembly and have really enjoyed using

the microphone.

Y3 - have had a wonderful time orienteering their way around Avon Heath on their class trip!

Y4 -.have had an amazing time on our trip, really enjoyed cob-bricking, blacksmithing and

archery!

Y5 - thoroughly enjoyed performing their class assembly – and did an incredible job!

Y6 - have been working hard to develop their 'touch-typing' skills.

Dear Parents,

The school is thoroughly enjoying watching class assemblies and sharing what they have been learning throughout the year. Well done to Year 5 this week, the re-enactment of the sinking of the Titanic was fabulous! Well done, they Year 2 wowed us with their amazing dancing.

Further to the government announcing a 4-week pause at Step 3 please be assured school restrictions remain in place. The school is committed to ensuring the children can enjoy their summer term activities within the current government guidelines. Please see dates for the diary.

Sports Day

We will be having our sports day on Wednesday 23rd, please ensure you send your child in their full P.E kit with a water bottle and sun cream applied if sunny.

Sponsored Fun Run

We have been blown away by the amount of money raised for the sponsored fun run raising a total of £1996.29 for the charity Battens Fighters Forever. Thank you so much for your support and all of the kind sponsors.

Books

Thank you for the deliveries of books, we have had some wonderful books donated, it is very much appreciated! Do you have books that your children have grown out of? Would you be happy to donate these to school? If so, our classroom libraries could really do with some more reading material. Thank you in advance!!

Parking

Please be reminded to park sensibly and be respectful to residents. Residents will be contacting the police with any parking issues or disputes.

<u>Swimming</u>

Rash vests can be worn for sun protection and warmth. Please ensure your child has a swim hat and goggles if that is what they normally wear.

Swimming kits

KS1 - Tuesdays & Thursdays

KS2 – Mondays & Fridays

School Gates

| Gate | 8.40am | 8.50am | 9.00am |
|------------|--------|-----------|---------|
| Pedestrian | | Reception | |
| 1 | Year 4 | Year 1 | |
| 2 | Year 3 | Reception | Nursery |
| 3 | Year 5 | Year 1 | |
| 4 | Year 6 | Year 2 | |

| Gate | 3.00pm | 3.05pm | 3.15pm |
|------------|---------|-----------|--------|
| Pedestrian | | Reception | |
| 1 | | Year 1 | Year 4 |
| 2 | Nursery | Reception | Year 3 |
| 3 | | Year 1 | Year 5 |
| 4 | | Year 2 | Year 6 |

Internet Safety

To help tackle online hate, National Online Safety have collaborated with Stop Hate UK to develop the attached Euro 2020 themed guide. You will find helpful information about what you can do to help put a stop to online hate.

PE Kits

Reception - Tuesday & Friday
Year 1 - Tuesday & Wednesday
Year 2 - Tuesday & Friday
Year 3 - Tuesday & Friday
Year 4 - Tuesday & Friday
Year 5 - Tuesday & Wednesday
Year 6 - Tuesday & Wednesday

Dates for the Diary:

<u>June</u>

22nd - Climbing wall

22nd - New Reception Taster session

23rd - Sports Day

24th - Year 1 visit to Moors Valley

28th - Year 6 residential visit to Brenscombe

July 5th

Whole school transition day Last day of term – 1.15pm finish. No After School Club! 16th

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Crossley Headteacher

























Let's Tackle Online Hate Together



Make sure you know how to report content on any sites or apps that you use. Don't be afraid to report any hateful posts that you see.



Don't respond to the people positing hate: sometimes an ongoing conflict is exactly what they want. Instead, report, block and unfollow them.



Set a positive example through your own online behaviour. Before you post or share anything, ask yourself if you would say it to someone offline.



Show support for online campaigns against hate and 'like' posts that you see promoting positive messages. You could leave an encouraging comment, too!



If you see upsetting messages online, talk to your friends and family about them. Maybe take a break from the app or site you saw them on.



Remember that you have the power to shape your online world. Engage with posts or accounts that inspire kindness and connection, and block or unfollow the ones that don't.

www.nationalonlinesafety.com

Twitter - @natonlinesafety

Facebook - / National Online Safety

Users of this guide do so at their own discretion. No liability is entered into. Current as of the date of release: 16.06.2021